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FEBRUARY 2020 NEWSLETTER
DEAR MEMBER,

Various events since the AGM in November events require clarification. Hence this newsletter.

SEWER SEPARATION/ST MARYS BAY/MASEFIELD BEACH TUNNEL PROJECT
Preliminary work has started on this. The separation is being managed by Watercare. Contractors employed by Watercare will need to evaluate every property in northern Herne Bay (seaside of Jervois Road) to ascertain the requirements to separate the stormwater and wastewater on your property (if not already done) and also assess the work required to connect the sewers on your property to the (when completed) new separated public sewer systems.

These contractors will have ID. If you are in any doubt about the legitimacy of the contractor please call Watecare. You do not have to do this immediately. You can advise the contractor to go away and ascertain his/her credentials later. You may also contact us for help.

Please note the contactor will NOT need to enter your home. All the assessment will be done outside.

Please note the separation work on your property will be paid for by Watercare/Council. You will not face any expense. If during work your garden, lawn or any other asset (eg driveway) needs to be disturbed then it will be reinstated by Council/Watercare at no cost to you.

Council and Watercare intend to hold an information session this month (a flyer with details will be delivered) and we suggest if you have any questions or would just like an update on progress than please attend this.

PLEASE BE AS HELPFUL AS POSSIBLE DURING THE ENTIRE SEPARATION PROCESS. THE SOONER THE ACTUAL SEPARATION CAN START THE SOONER OUR BEACHES WILL BE CLEAN.
LEYS INSTITUTE

We have had a number of queries about the closure and future of the Leys. A Council officer stated in a Herald interview there were a number of options including the permanent closure of the library and the potential sale of the building. That announcement was premature. We have looked into this matter and can report the Trust deed (gifting from the leys family) stipulates the building must be used as a library only. It is very clear from the deed that Council cannot sell the building which must be used as a library (and no other purpose).

Council can only change these provisions by seeking change(s) to the deed in the High Court. This could not be done without it being publicised. So the Leys is safe. Council will now evaluate the situation and report on the options for repairs by June 2020.

HELICOPTERS

We have kept a very close eye on resource consent applications for Herne Bay. There has been no recent resource consent application for any helicopter pad for Herne Bay. We will continue to review every application for Herne Bay and immediately advise members if any such application eventuates.
It is our view that any application for a consent on Sentinel beach would not be successful. It would be extremely difficult (we think impossible) for the applicant to comply with the requirements as set by the High Court.

CYCLING AND WALKING IMPROVEMENTS/TRAFFIC CALMING IN NORTH HERNE BAY

The much delayed traffic proposals are about to be implemented. Those roads affected are Hamilton Road, Sentinel Road, Lawrence St, Wallace St, Clifton Road, Argyle St, and Sarsfield St. The improvements on the corner of Sarsfield St and Curran St will be deferred until the St Marys Bay/Masefield tunnel work is completed.
The multiple platforms for Clifton Road have also been reinstated. (Auckland Transport had suggested only a single platform for Clifton Road and a number of locals felt this was insufficient).

ANNUAL SUBSCRIPTIONS

We remind those members who have not yet paid their $20 annual membership fees to please do so. Our coffers were depleted last year by two Environment Court appeals (both settled during the mediation stages immediately prior to a hearing).

Regards,

Dirk Hudig – Co-chair

Don Mathieson – Co-chair
